
4. MINUTE – WEST LOTHIAN INTEGRATION STRATEGIC PLANNING 
GROUP 

 The Board noted the minute of meeting of West Lothian Integration 
Strategic Planning Group held on 3 December 2015. 

 In response to a question raised, and following advice from the Standards 
Officer, the Board agreed that the membership of the Strategic Planning 
Group be reviewed after 6 months of operation and that a paper be 
brought to the Board at the appropriate time for consideration. 

 


